City of Crestview Hills
Finance Committee Minutes
Tuesday, May 8th, 2018

Attending:

Joe Roesel, Chairman			Paul Meier
Frank Sommerkamp			Tim Williams
Sharon Gronotte			T.J. Holtman
Absent:  Charlie Rowe

Chairman Roesel called the meeting to order at 5:37 pm.

Chairman Roesel opened the meeting and proceeded to part III of the agenda to approve the minutes from the August 2nd, 2017 Finance Committee meeting.  Mr. Frank Sommerkamp made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Mrs. Sharon Gronotte.  All members were in favor of the motion.

The Committee promptly moved on to item IV on the agenda.  At this point, Tim Williams presented the proposed 2017-2018 budget amendments, and explained each change to the Committee.  Mr. Frank Sommerkamp made a motion to approve the 2017-2018 amendments, seconded by Mrs. Sharon Gronotte.  All members were in favor of the motion.

Review of Mayor’s Proposed FY 2018-2019 Annual Budget

The Committee reviewed the Mayor’s proposed budget for 2018-2019.  Mr. Williams highlighted the key 2018-2019 budget changes made after the initial meeting with the Council on April 17th, 2018.  Mr. Paul Meier voiced his concern that the initial budget presented at the 4/17/18 meeting with the Council had a deficit of $120,993, but now the revised budget has a surplus of $65,990.  In an effort to minimize the new proposed surplus, Mr. Meier suggested either a reduction or elimination of the initial proposed solid waste and recycling fee.  He believed the budget surplus position was greater than anticipated.  Mrs. Sharon Gronotte stated that having the surplus seemed fiscally responsible and it was very small in comparison to the total budget of $3.5M.  At that point, Mrs. Gronotte motioned to leave the budget as is and not make any changes.  Mr. Sommerkamp seconded, and all members were in favor of the motion.

The proposed budget includes $3,547,443 in total spending and anticipates $3,613,432 in revenues for a proposed surplus of $65,990. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Committee moved on to the final agenda item to review and recommend a contract for professional auditing services to the public accounting firms that replied to the City’s Request for Proposal (RFP).  Mr. Roesel mentioned that we only received one bid from Van Gorder, Walker & Co.  Van Gorder, Walker & Co. is the firm that has performed the auditing services to the City for the past three years (2015, 2016, & 2017).  Mr. Sommerkamp stated that Van Gorder, Walker & Co. has done a good job for the City.  Mr. Williams brought up the point that ideally the City would like to utilize different public accounting firms for their auditing services every three years.  Mr. Williams voiced his disappointment that we only received one bid.  The Committee mentioned that VonLehman would have bid, but there was a conflict of interest due to the fact that the City utilized a financial consultant this past year provided by VonLehman.  Mr. Sommerkamp made a motion to recommend and award the audit contract to Van Gorder, Walker & Co., seconded by Mrs. Gronotte.  All members were in favor of the motion.

Chairman Roesel adjourned the meeting at 5:47 pm.



ot cresmiewnis
Firince Commitee Minutes
Tuesdy, My ", 2018

e

FantSonranans Tt

oamn o e e et e 15370

ot cpees s metgnd st g ot i ekt e
i gt o8 Rt o . ey ot
Erente o e, s . v G, e s

o Conitsromth oot b s, At o T Wil
et A i, e e
o M St Gt s et o e .

[ ——

econnitseesth v e et fr 018205, Wl
et ey S 1 e o s el i i e o
TS, ket e i i e
7 e o ot et S5t e R
e TS5 o et o RSt ot RS
e oo ot b S e
o e e e s W oot
o A
e s o G e e g s,

LT —————
e s s 55350

o e ks 1 L g s P
At ———————— -



